I have read the Ministry of Justice’s consultation Paper entitled Options for Dealing with Squatters and would like to say as follows – 
I consider that it is not necessary to change the law in this area.  I believe that existing sanctions/enforcement activity deal with the problem adequately and that squatting is not as significant as is believed by the Government. 

I am a Housing Fee Earner with [xx] experience, throughout this time I have not been consulted by a squatter.  From my experience I understand that the extent of squatting is very low in relation to commercial property and even lower for residential property currently lawfully occupied or about to be occupied by owners/tenants or others. 
[Alternatively if you have been instructed by an individual(s) who was squatting, please insert in here details of how often you are consulted by squatters - ie trespassers occupying empty residential property and how often by those who have occupied property which was being lived in lawfully or about to be ? If you have not come across either of these situations then please say this.]    

I consider the law is adequate as it is.   There are a number of laws both civil and criminal for dealing with/evicting squatters.  It is already a criminal offence for a squatter to occupy someone's home, or a home that a person intends to occupy, under the Criminal Law Act 1977. A homeowner will be a Displaced Residential Occupier, or if they are intending to move into the property, a Protected Intended Occupier. In either case, it is a criminal offence for a squatter to remain in the property as soon as they have been told of the displaced occupier or a protected occupier.
There is also the concern as expressed in the MoJ’s Paper, that criminalising squatters may target vulnerable individuals, for instance, those with mental health problems/alcohol/drug addiction/increase homelessness/rough sleeping.
In conclusion, I believe it would be disproportionate to create a new offence as there is a risk that people would abuse this and the vulnerable would suffer and extra burden would be placed on courts when in fact the current law is adequately dealing with this matter and despite what is reported in the media the scale of this problem is extremely small. 
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